STATE OF MAINE
DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE & FINANCIAL SERVICES
' BURTON M. CROSS BUILDING, 3®P FLOOR
78 STATE HOUSE STATION
AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333-0078

SERVING THE PUBLIC AND DELIVERING ESSENTIAL SERVICES TO STATE GOVERNMENT

JANET T. MILLS KIRSTEN LC FIGUEROA
GOVERNOR COMMISSIONER

March 31, 2021
Via E-mail and Certified Mail

Christopher Curtis

SVP, Global Professional Services
Workday, Inc.

6230 Stoneridge Mall Road
Pleasanton, CA 94588

Re: Workday Professional Services Agreement # 162150 & Statement of Work # 163462
Dear Chris,

This is in follow-up to the State of Maine’s (“State”) letter to Workday Inc. (“Workday™) dated
February 25, 2021. In that letter, the State put Workday on notice that it had failed to meet its
obligations under the above referenced Agreement and was, therefore, in default thereunder. The
State then gave Workday 30 days to correct all defaults. Since then Workday has taken no steps
to remediate the issues, and, as such, none of the issues have been corrected.

Consequently, the State is going to move forward with termination of the Professional Services
Agreement and demands immediate repayment from Workday in an amount

totaling $22,164,755. The State will set up a meeting at its soonest convenient time to

discuss the particulars surrounding termination of this Agreement.

Respectfully,

Kusren 10 %W

Kirsten LC Figueroa
Commissioner

cc: Emily Atkins, Assistant Attorney General
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